
A MESSAGE FROM MRS PETERSEN

Dear Spring Ridge Families,

The second semester is well underway as we celebrated
the 100th day of school at the end of January! Time flies
when you are having a good time! Students are making
tremendous progress in all academic areas. I am very
proud of the growth our students are making! It is very
apparent that learning is important to our Spring Ridge
students. Thank you for all that you do to encourage
learning at home and for emphasizing the importance
of school.

 Laurinda Petersen

 Spring Ridge Principal

NEWSNEWS
FEBRUARY 2024 



February 5 - PTO Meeting, 6:30 PM
February 8 - 2nd Grade Music Program, 6 PM /
3rd Grade Music Program, 7 PM
February 9 - Valentine’s Day Parties, 2:30 pm
February 13-14 Parent/Teacher Conferences; Early
Dismissal 2:06 PM – Mid Quarter Reports are
given to parents at Parent/Teacher Conferences.
February 15 - NO SCHOOL - Teacher In-Service
February 16 - NO SCHOOL 
February 22 - Book Swap
February 26 - 4th Grade Field Trip to Lincoln
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UPCOMING IMPORTANT DATES



All students in grades three through eight, as well as 11th
grades, will take part in NSCAS (Nebraska Student Centered
Assessment System). Results from the NSCAS will be used to
identify strengths and areas of need across the district, as
well as for each individual student. It is important that your
student(s) be present during these assessments in order to
get an accurate snapshot of their level of mastery in relation
to state standards. These results will also allow our teaching
staff to guide classroom instruction based on areas of need.
Listed below are the scheduled dates for the NSCAS
assessments at Spring Ridge. Please be mindful of these
dates when scheduling appointments, vacations, etc. If you
have any questions regarding NSCAS assessments or
scheduled testing dates, please feel free to contact Laurinda
Petersen at 402-637-0204.

NSCAS Reading & Math for 3rd through 5th Grade Students &
NSCAS Science for 5th Grade Students is scheduled during
the weeks of April 1-May 3.
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NSCAS TESTING TIMELINE



February 13 and 14 are Parent/Teacher Conferences. We will once again be
using the online scheduler, Pick-A-Time, to schedule PT Conferences just like
we have in the past. A handout was sent home with students on January 26th
explaining this process. Parents were also sent an email with this information. 

The online scheduler will open for you to sign up at 10 AM on Monday, January
29th and it will close at 11:59 PM on Sunday, February 11th. If you have any
questions, please contact the Spring Ridge Office at 402-637-0204. 

There is an early dismissal on both February 13 and February 14 at 2:06 PM
with a Teacher In-Service on Thursday, February 15th and NO SCHOOL on
Friday, February 16th.

REMEMBER: FRIDAYS are Spirit Day!

Encourage your children to wear their Spring Ridge apparel on Fridays to show
their school spirit. If your child doesn’t have any Spring Ridge apparel, our
school colors are blue and yellow. Students can also just wear clothing that is
blue and/or yellow to show their Spring Ridge spirit on Fridays. Thank you for
your support!

NEWSNEWS
IT’S AGAIN TIME FOR PARENT/TEACHER

CONFERENCES

WE’VE GOT SPIRIT, YES WE DO!
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https://dhhs.ne.gov/Immunization/School-Summary-RR-English.pdf


Check out the most recent issue of
the Elkhorn Express, featuring
first day of school photos, by

clicking here.
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https://drive.google.com/file/d/1fmEvgka_CI_PdEIMT4VIEqPcjI9FpkI8/view?pli=1
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For Parents/Guardians:

NetSmartz - Discussion starters, tip sheets, videos
Common Sense Media - Media reviews and maturity guidelines by age

Smart Social - Resources (360+ Teen Slang, Emojis, 130+ Popular
Teen App List)

Thorn for Parents – Conversation Starters, Discussion Guides,
Information

ScreenSanity - Resources and guidebooks for raising children in an
increasingly digital world

Youth:
No Filtr – Also on TikTok

Your Life Your Voice – Connect youth with trained Boys Town
counselors
Report:

CyberTipline – Make a full report to the CyberTipline
Take It Down – Upload an image’s hash number to have it removed

from partnering platforms

School to Home Communication Reminder
Inclement weather announcements are communicated via phone call, email,
and text message. If you did not receive a text message, please text “Yes” to
67587. This step is required to opt-in and receive text messages from EPS. If

you did not receive a phone call or email, please contact your building.

District News 

2024-25 Kindergarten and New Student Registration
If you have a child who will attend kindergarten during the 2024-2025
school year (students must be at least 5 years of age by July 31, 2024,
to attend Kindergarten), please register them beginning the week of

January 22, 2024, on the District Website (www.elkhornweb.org).
When you register your child on the District website, we will use the

email address in that registration to communicate Kindergarten
Round-up information and details with you. 

Additionally, any K-12th grade student not currently enrolled in an
EPS school, with a planned start date prior to May 23, 2025, should
visit https://www.elkhornweb.org/parents/new-students/ to register

for the 2024-25 year school.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1fmEvgka_CI_PdEIMT4VIEqPcjI9FpkI8/view?pli=1
https://www.missingkids.org/NetSmartz/home
https://www.commonsensemedia.org/parents-ultimate-guides
https://smartsocial.com/teen-slang-emojis-hashtags-list
https://parents.thorn.org/
https://screensanity.org/
https://nofiltr.org/resources-hub/
https://www.yourlifeyourvoice.org/Pages/home.aspx
https://report.cybertip.org/
https://takeitdown.ncmec.org/
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LINKS 

The Spring Ridge Review is a monthly newsletter published by the staff and volunteers of
Spring Ridge Elementary School, Elkhorn Public Schools in Omaha, Nebraska.  

Address
17830 Shadow Ridge Drive Elkhorn, NE 68130

Principal
Laurinda Petersen

lpetersen@epsne.org
Secretary

Muriel Manske
mmanske@epsne.org
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https://springridgepto.com/portal-home/
https://www.facebook.com/springridgepto
https://springridgepto.com/
https://togetheragreatergood.com/
mailto:contact@springridgepto.com

